CHAIR’S PANEL on 29th September 2006

3.00 pm (in Members Room)

Present:
Cllr. Mrs S Lynch


Cllr G Titcombe

Cllr Ms C Smith-Haynes (attended for part of Panel Meeting Items 3 & 4)

P Chaplin, Development Control Manager

1.
KET/2006/0643 -
Proposed ground floor kitchen, first floor rear extension




99 Wellington Street, Kettering
The Panel were shown the plans and photos from the file and third party comments.  

Information from the Officer’s Report was conveyed to the Panel.  An amended plan had been received which reduced the length of the proposed two storey extension.  The Development Control Manager advised that he would need to speak with the case officer about this.

The Panel said that the decision could be delegated to officers if the recommendation were to refuse; if the recommendation were to approve it should be referred to Committee

2. KET/2006/0745 - 
Outline application - Residential development

Belvedere House, Higham Road, Burton Latimer
The Panel were shown the plans and photos from the file.  They also read the Parish Council’s comments requesting a contribution of £2000 for improvements to public safety in Higham Road.  The Officers advised that any proposed S106 must be related to the needs of the development.

In this case officers were not recommending a S106 obligation.

The Panel said that the decision could be delegated to officers

3.
KET/2006/0781 -
Two-storey extension to rear – relocation of garage




24 Greenfield Avenue, Kettering
The Panel were shown the Officer’s Report, plans, and photos from the file.  They also read the objectors’ comments.  They were made aware of the issues and the planning history.

The Panel agreed that the application could be delegated to officers

4. KET/2006/0736 – 
Proposed pair of semi-detached houses




Land at 1 Bridle Road, Burton Latimer
The Panel were shown the plans and photos from the file and third party comments.  Information from the Officer’s Report was conveyed to the Panel.  The officer explained that the development was already there, having been erected pursuant to an earlier planning permission (ref: KET/2005/0049), but in fact not built in accordance with that permission.  The differences between the approved plans and what had been built were explained.

The Panel were minded to say that the decision could be delegated to officers, however a letter from Borough Councillor Hollobone came to the attention of the officer and Panel.  This requested the matter to go before a Committee.  All agreed that the application should, therefore, go to Committee.

N.B.  Letters to go to objector explaining that in determining retrospective applications must consider planning merits regardless of it being built.  Also to write to agent to say that retrospective proposals not condoned.

The meeting closed at 3.30 pm
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